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An Open meeting of Bedfordshire Local Pharmaceutical Committee was held virtually on Thursday 23rd September 2021 via MS Team video conferencing.
Present:
Members







Coll Michaels (Chair)

Nishil Shah (Vice Chair)
Amit Lakhani
Ronak Maroo

Nazlin Meghji 
Pruthvi Patel  


Gordon Ross


Mahesh Shah


Rupal Sagoo


Bedfordshire LPC Office


Gerald Zeidman (Chief Officer)


Ethel Shaw (BedsLPC Business Manager)



BedsLPC Treasurer



Paul Fearon


Guests
Nicky Poulain, Director of Primary Care, BLMK
Fiona Garnett, Associate Director Medicines Optimisation, BLMK Clinical Commissioning Group
Susi Clarke, Primary Care Workforce Programme Lead, Primary Care Training Hub Lead, BLMK Integrated Care System (ICS)
Claire Warren, Primary care Programme Manager, BLMK Digital Transformation

Tina Glaholm, Implementation Manager, BLMK
Naomi Currie, Place Based Pharmacist, BLMK CCG

Carol Ord, Targeted Lung Health Checks Programme Manager, Luton and Thurrock CCGs

Ian Howarth, Partnership & Engagement Manager, Safety & Strategic Projects, Bedfordshire Fire and Rescue Service
Zara Mehra, Regional Tutor, CPPE
Dr Amir Esteki, Bedfordshire LMC representative
	No.


	Agenda Item
	Action

	1311
1312
	Welcome by Chair

The Chair welcomed members and guests to the meeting.
Apologies for Absence
Indira Panchal, BedsLPC committee member
Khurram Tejrar, BedsLPC committee member
Dr Pinesh Patel, BedsLPC Committee member
Mary Evans, Interim ICS Chief Pharmacist, BLMK

Jane Bray, Support Contract Manager (Pharmacy & Optometry),
NHS England and NHS Improvement – East of England


	

	1313
	Declarations of Interest
LPC members’ Declaration of Interests are available for viewing at the meeting, if requested. They are also posted on the Beds LPC website.
	

	1314

	To approve the minutes from the meeting held on 1st July 2021
The committee approved the Open meeting minutes from 1st July 2021 as proposed by Nishil Shah and seconded by Amit Lakhani.
	

	1315

	Matters arising from the minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda
1301 – Jane Bray was to raise the concerns relating to stress and staff burn-out within community pharmacy teams at the next NHSE Contract meeting, however she was unable to attend today’s meeting to give her feedback from that meeting. 
1303 – Wootton Pharmacy is no longer providing the GP-CPCS service due to the low volume of referrals being made from their local GP practice.

BedsLPC is working with BLMK CCG to encourage GP practices and community pharmacies to work together, as good communications between both parties is key to the success of the GP CPCS service.

	Ongoing
Closed

	1316
	BLMK Primary Care Health & Wellbeing pilot update
Susi Clarke gave the update.
In July 2021 BLMK ICS make a successful bid to become one of 14 national pilot sites to roll out a bespoke programme of Health & Wellbeing support to our Primary Care Workforce in its widest sense.  
In partnership with their clinical team, they have developed a diverse programme of initiatives aimed at supporting the entire Primary Care Workforce with their health & wellbeing at this crucial time.
The programme of support is freely available to all general practice staff, community pharmacists, dentists and optometrists working within Primary Care.
Through a blended approach of targeted interventions they aim to foster a culture across Primary Care that views the health and wellbeing of its staff with the highest regard and recognises the importance of this in relation to patient care. 
The pilot programme comprises of the following six elements;

· Congreg8 – Implementation of an ICS wide social hub comprising of shared interest social groups e.g. gardening, running, cooking, book club
· Health & Wellbeing Ambassadors – grow their own ambassadors through a bespoke local H&WB programme to be beacons for H&WB and cascade their skills & knowledge across PCNs to embed & sustain significant cultural change

· Compassionate conversations – training roll out to ensure all Primary Care staff have the opportunity to have a compassionate conversation with their line manager

· Shiny Minds App – all staff across Primary Care have access to the App including dentists, pharmacists, optometrists and their teams.  The Wellbeing team will measure uptake and continually promote the concept to the BLMK workforce community

· Wellbeingmatters platform – all staff have access to the platform to shape and monitor their own personalised H&WB plan based on their own goals. The Wellbeing team will measure uptake and have sight of user’s high priority areas and tailor further support accordingly

· Coaching stories – all staff understand the unique benefits that coaching conversations can have on their H&WB and accessing coaching is viewed as standard in supporting personal development
Susi would like BedsLPC to share the programme resources with contractors to ensure everyone can avail of them, should they wish to so.

ACTION: Invite Susi to the LPC Open meeting in November to enable her to share Phase 2 of the programme.
BedsLPC Chair thanked Susi for her update.


	BedsLPC Office



	1317
1318
1319
	Electronic Repeat Dispensing (eRD) update

Claire Warren, Tina Glaholm and Naomi Currie gave the update.

BLMK CCG is seeking to increase eRD within BLMK. They are requesting interested community pharmacies to trial it for 3-6 months.
The benefits to community pharmacy are:

· Reducing footfall to the pharmacy

· Controlled management of the supply chain reducing the number of temporarily unavailable medicines

· Improved stock control for pharmacist

· Increased efficiency for all

· Effective time management

It is essential for GP practices to work with community pharmacies to ensure its success and work through the challenges together.
BedsLPC committee members raised a concern regarding the reluctance of GP practices to engage in the process. 

BLMK CCG will offer their support in setting up an initial meeting for both parties, where interest is identified. They would also like BedsLPC to support the initiative.

BedsLPC committee pointed out that recent updates to the eRD system helps avoid mishaps from occurring.
It was agreed that better awareness of the service was needed by both GP practices and community pharmacies. Demonstrating the benefits to both will help increase uptake. BLMK CCG’s support is considered important in engaging GP’s to participate.
The Chair thanked Claire, Tina and Naomi for their update.

Luton Health Check Lung Programme update

Carol Ord gave the update.
Carol is the programme manager for the Health Check Lung programme for Luton and Thurrock. The programme commenced in 2019, however it stalled during the initial stages of the pandemic and restarted in December 2020.

Bedfordshire may be included in Phase 3 of the programme. This is subject to funding as the scanners used are an expensive resource.
Currently a scanner is based at Sainsburys, Bury Park, Luton on a two week on, two week off cycle. It is based in Thurrock for the other two week period.

The programme is working to a strict protocol and only targeted at those aged 55 – 74 and 364 days.

The aim is to detect signs of lung cancer at the earliest stages as they are more treatable at that point.
Carol would like BedsLPC to help to raise awareness of the programme amongst community pharmacies so that they can encourage patients to attend a scan when they receive an invitation.
Community pharmacies can also help identify patients.
ACTION: Carol to send relevant website link and information which can be shared with contractors. 
It was noted that spirometry is not yet included as part of the check due to Covid-19.

The Health Check Lung team are working collaboratively with Luton’s Stop Smoking service. However, Carol wasn’t aware that the Luton community pharmacy Level 2 stop smoking service had been downgraded to Level 1, ie the provision of NRT products in exchange for vouchers presented by potential quitters at the pharmacy.
The Chair thanked Carol for her update.

BLMK updates
Nicky Poulain and Fiona Garnett gave the updates.
Contractual changes to community pharmacy from 1st April 2022
There are currently no contractual changes to update, however there are commissioning changes. BLMK is in the process of becoming an Integrated Care System/Integrated Care Board (ICS/ICB). 
Mary Evans has been appointed Interim Chief Pharmacist for the BLMK ICS/ICB. This is the only region that has appointed a Chief Pharmacist.

Much of the preparatory work is going on in the background with appointments to the ICB yet to be announced. 
Nicky made a special mention of the ‘overwhelmingly good’ work being done by community pharmacies in relation to Covid-19 vaccinations. BedsLPC Chair thanked her for the feedback.
BedsLPC stressed the need for community pharmacy to be in a position of value within the ICS/ICB which Nicky acknowledged.

Community pharmacy COVID-19 vaccination indemnity issues

LPC members debated indemnity issues relating to Covid-19 vaccinations provided by community pharmacies.

It was noted that where community pharmacies are operating under a Local Enhanced Service agreement 2020/2021, they and their staff are indemnified for clinical negligence arising from provision of the service until 31st October 2021.

Government is providing support to community pharmacy via arrangements with insurance companies for Phase 3 of the vaccination programme to ensure that premiums in respect of clinical negligence cover are available at an affordable price. The support will cover the period September 2021 – 31st March 2022.
Community pharmacy contractors and BedsLPC consider it is inequitable that community pharmacies should have to pay an insurance premium, as other providers do not have to do so. Fiona and Nicky were asked to report the views of BedsLPC members to the regional NHS team. 
The Chair thanked Nicky and Fiona for their updates.

	CW

	1320
1321


	CPPE update
Zara Mehra had prepared her CPPE report which was circulated to attendees prior to the LPC meeting.

The four-week Cultural Competence campaign was launched on 13th September and runs until 8th October 2021.

Pharmacy professionals will explore how to identify a person’s needs and preferences and treat them with dignity and respect regardless of their race, religion, physical or learning ability, gender, age, sexuality, current health, socio-economic status, or how they prefer to live.

The Chair thanked Zara for her update.

LMC update
Dr Amir Esteki gave the update.

	

	1322


	GP practices signed up for Phase 3 vaccinations are waiting for supplies of Covid-19 vaccines.
The LMC shares the concerns of BedsLPC in relation to the structure of the ICS/ICB’s. Within the new structure GPs will have a reduced role compared to the one which they currently have within the present CCGs.

Amir confirmed his support for BedsLPC’s push for greater involvement of community pharmacy with the ICS/ICBs.
The LPC committee considered patient concerns regarding when GP practices would be ‘opening the practice doors’ to see more patients face to face.

Amir pointed out that 60% of GP consultations are now face to face.
BLMK is currently ranked 5th nationally.

The Chair thanked Amir for his updates.

Emollient preparations, collaboration with community pharmacy
Ian Howarth gave the update.

Ian’s role within Bedfordshire’s Fire and Rescue Service is in developing relationships within the community.

Bedfordshire Fire and Rescue Service, in addition to emergency 999 responses, have a significant role to play in reducing risks to communities, people and environments. 
They have been enormously successful in this respect and recent emergency call-out rates are a fraction of where they were 20 years ago.
They have mostly achieved this success through visiting vulnerable and at-risk groups in their own home to undertake safety assessments and make interventions where necessary. 
They also supply and fit smoke alarms at no cost where they are not already in situ.  
The Fire and Rescue’s priority groups are -
· People over 65

· People with long term condition diagnosis
· People with mental health issues

· People with mobility problems

· Anyone in receipt of social care support.
The risks within these target groups are exacerbated if other factors are present such as people living alone, smoking, alcohol consumption or drowsiness inducing medication.

 

Particular areas they concentrate on are -
· Electrical safety

· Cooking safety

· Slips and falls hazards

· Fire risks and escape route planning.

The Fire and Rescue Service would like to work with BedsLPC to reduce the risk regarding the use of inflammable emollients, whether prescribed or purchased. 
They recognise there needs to be a balance between putting processes in place to achieve this and deterring people from purchasing or using emollients.
When the Service visit someone in their own home to do a home safety assessment, they have the time to talk about the potential dangers and how to put good practice into place when using emollient products. 
The service has the capacity to visit anyone referred to them for this purpose.
BedsLPC can help by asking community pharmacies to hand out a leaflet when emollients are dispensed or purchased. The leaflet will be provided by the Fire and Rescue Service and will encourage patients to get in touch with them. 
Beds Fire and Rescue Service will supply all the leaflets to BedsLPC contractors.

ACTION: Ian to send BedsLPC Office the Safeguarding statement from the BLMK CCG. He will also send a copy of the leaflet he would like community pharmacists to distribute with emollients.
The Chair thanked Ian for his update.


	IH

	1323
1324
1325
1326
	Any Other Business of a non-confidential nature

None was raised.
Closing Remarks
The Chair thanked members and guests for their attendance.
Date of next open meeting
The next LPC Open meeting will be held on Wednesday 24th November 2021 from 13:30 – 15:30hrs. 
The meeting closed at 16:00hrs.
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